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Last week was another productive and interesting week in school. Drama Club have begun working on a special version of the Easter Story which we hope will be performed in church for our school Easter service on Friday 12th April at 9.00am. It's already taking shape and the children are enjoying acting it out from the perspective of the disciples and the crowd and exploring how it must have felt to witness such amazing events. Children will be singing Easter songs and readings.  We hope that lots of parents, family and friends will be able to join us for this celebration.
Last week most of the Year 3 and 4 children joined a group from Hartington to form two Biggharts teams for High-5 Netball at QEGS. The children were a delight to be with. They played with great determination and showed lots of skill, scoring lots of goals and marling and defending brilliantly. Their sportsmanship was impeccable and a good time was had by all. Well done everyone!
We are very excited to welcome a very special visitor to school on Tuesday. The Venerable Carol Coslett, Archdeacon of Chesterfield is paying a brief visit to meet the children and celebrate a collective act of worship.  She looks after 131 parishes so she is a very busy person. We know she wants to work as closely as possible with schools and we're delighted she will be spending a couple of hours with us. The children have been researching her role and her personal goals and are looking forward to an interesting and thoughtful time.
On Thursday lots of our children are taking advantage of a one-off bike skills workshop after school on the field. Please ensure you have read the consent form and your child has a working bike and a cycling helmet if they are taking part. We think this is a very useful activity and we're particularly keen to develop the children's skills and safety knowledge when cycling. If this event is successful there may be an opportunity to run more of these, so please let us have your feedback.
Finally, and unfortunately, a couple of children have head lice at the moment. Advice to get rid of this irritating problem can be found on https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/. It needs a persistent and painstaking approach to get rid of them so please check your child's hair and act appropriately.
Looking forward to seeing you at Parents' Evening.



Congratulations! 
to Mrs JL Woodroffe on winning the Bonus Ball draw for Saturday 16th March with number 38. 



Safeguarding Reminder:
If you or any member of the public are concerned about the safety and wellbeing of a child, please call Starting Point at Derbyshire County Council on 01629 533190.


Thank yous - you kindly donated £1.00 for World Book Day which we saved as it isn’t a fundraising event and you kindly donated £1.00 for Red Nose Day which is. 
We have combined the two amounts and sent £44.00 to Comic Relief.


[image: PE06542_]Head lice
We have an outbreak of these little visitors!  Thank you to the vigilant parents who have contacted school to let us know they are around.  If you find any head lice, contact school so that everyone may be informed to look out for them.  

[image: j0221581]Precautionary and eradication treatment: every three days for the next two weeks wash your child’s hair with tea-tree shampoo, condition heavily with tea-tree conditioner, comb through thoroughly, preferably onto a white piece of paper (to see what appears).  Be aware that the lice may be clinging to the hair close to the scalp and may need to be pulled out with your fingernails.  

Notes - if you find head lice, ‘Headrin’ is recommended to help eradicate them – it would be a good idea to ask the pharmacist which shampoo and conditioner you can use at the same time.


And for this week: 18th – 24th March 
Monday		Parent consultations
Tuesday	  Archdeacon to visit school  /  Parent consultations
Wednesday	After-school music club
Thursday	Violin lessons for those in year 3  /  	After-school bike skills session	
Friday	MAST to lead Collective Worship
Saturday 	Biggin Pre-school Easter Bingo 7.30pm Royal British Legion, Hartington. Tickets 
	from pre-school £10.00 includes hot food.

Spring term dates

March	
25th		Governors - Finance committee meeting 3.45pm
29th		Assembly with Michael Tinker  /  Years 5 & 6 to Q.E.G.S. for orienteering
30th		7.30pm – ‘Mister Keith’ at Biggin Village Hall, tickets from Janice at the School House
31st		Mothering Sunday
April
3rd		Library van due to call  /  Meeting of the full governing body
10th		3.45p.m. FOBS – short meeting to discuss Race Night
11th		3.45pm – 4.45pm parent’s evening talk
		Scouts Beetle Drive, Hartington Village Hall £1.00 per person
12th		Service in church  /  Break up for Easter

We return for the summer term on Monday 29th April when Beaumont’s will collect all your unwanted textiles, footwear, bags etc.
Remembrance rocks, we found a lovely remembrance rock in our flower tub! This one is dedicated to The Canary Girls of WW1, it has been painted with a canary and a poppy and its last place was Mackworth, Derby. We have ‘planted’ it in a safe place and hopefully it will continue on its journey reminding folks about these brave girls and women whose efforts helped to secure our victory.


Do you know what to report to the police and when to contact your local council office? On the web link below you can find out the most convenient ways to report crimes, incidents or neighbourhood problems to either Derbyshire police or its partners. Use the icons in the centre of the page to find the most relevant topic and way to report your specific issue http://www.derbyshire.police.uk/Contact-Us/Contact-Us.aspx 

Inclement weather - if you think school may be closed, it is your responsibility to telephone 01298 84279 or 84642 and find out. The decision will have been made by 08:15am. If the decision is to close the school, High Peak Radio on 106.4, 103.3, and 106.6 FM and Ashbourne Radio on 96.7 FM and 
101.8 FM will be informed and we will send you a text message but: – 


· if your details are not up to date, you obviously won’t get the message 
· it is dependent on signal 
· it is not a reliable way for you to contact us 
· and … please reply (a simple OK is sufficient)


Also - please remember: – 
1. ‘if in doubt, don’t set out’
2. do not leave a child at school unless a member of the teaching staff has arrived and they are staying!
3. wellies, hats, gloves and scarves needed in school by all children at all times

High Peak Radio 106.4, 103.3, and 106.6 FM / Ashbourne Radio 96.7 FM and 101.8 FM.



Changing Gears – an after-school cycle skills event, Thursday 21st March 3.35pm – 5.00pm. 
Just to let you know what you have signed up for! This one and a half hour session will include a selection of braking, changing gear, riding straight, riding slowly, riding one handed, weaving, hill starts and stops, sliding, riding ramps, riding jumps and bike handling games with one another.

Risks may include: -
Poorly fitting clothes getting caught in chain
Poorly insulated clothes leaving children cold/wet
Shoe laces getting caught in chain
Shoes not providing enough support/grip 
Helmet too big (doesn't provide sufficient protection)
Falling off ramps 
Falling on exit of ramp 
Cycling into other participants 
Falling off jump sideways
Poorly landing exit and falling/injuring 
Jumping into other participants 
Cycling into other participants
Helmet straps too lose (helmet able to come off)

Therefore: you must ensure that your child: -
Has warm, waterproof, snuggly fitting old clothes to change into
Sturdy footwear
A helmet that fits correctly
Will listed to the instructor
Is willing to learn and have fun.




No signed permission slip = no training
Community information 
Sheep Theft Increase the current trend in livestock thefts has suddenly taken an alarming upward curve with a large scale theft last night. A number of thefts – mostly sheep – have been reported lately, usually involving fewer than a dozen animals. These are bad enough and pose a real threat to the livelihoods of the farmers, but Monday night 71 Texel ewes in lamb were taken from a field at Hartington. This shows that we have a really serious problem in the area and we need your help. First of all, if anybody saw some nocturnal activity on Hyde Lane at Hartington then please get in touch. 71 sheep take some shifting so we’re hoping someone will have seen something. Secondly, please keep your eyes open and your mind set to inquisitive and don’t hesitate to ring the police if you see anything at all which gives rise to suspicion. Finally, we need information. Someone knows who’s doing this or may at least have an inkling. There’s no honour in protecting a thief and any information will be treated with complete confidentiality. Thanks in anticipation. 

A warning to anyone with a quad….after a relatively quiet few months as far as quad thefts are concerned they’ve suddenly kicked in again. Tideswell and Tissington areas have both been hit so it’s anyone’s guess where it might happen next. Please be as vigilant as possible and report anything via 999 if it looks even vaguely like a theft in progress. Incidentally, the thieves are going to considerable lengths to steal them. The victims in each case cannot be criticised for the security measures they had taken, but they still weren’t enough. Cutting equipment is being used and other equipment from the farms themselves is also being brought into play, so it’s equally important to make sure these are as secure as possible too. It’s worth noting that unsolicited visits to farms may be a precursor to a theft. Someone enquiring about stud dogs was one recent such visit. Sorry if it sounds like we’re painting a bleak picture of the area. We are getting – to use the vernacular – a hammering at the moment. We all need to look after each other and we urge you to look after your property as much as you realistically can. We’ll respond to calls as well as we can, but there are very few of us with a huge area to cover. Even so, we do need those calls in the first place to give us a fighting chance, but all too often we’re trying to pick up the pieces when it’s only reported hours or even days afterwards. IF YOU SEE SOMETHING SUSPICIOUS HAPPENING DO NOT DELAY.

One final thing for now. If, as a community, you have any ideas you think may be effective then please get in touch. We have some excellent schemes already up and running in some of our communities and there must be more to come. People power is a very persuasive tool and we’ll be needing as much as you can offer to turn some of our own plans into reality.

Thanks, Rural Crime Team[image: https://www.neighbourhoodalert.co.uk/263449977/email.gif] - Messages Sent By James Shirley (Police, Sgt, Derbyshire Dales).
Reminders
Biggin WI – meets in Biggin Village Hall the second Monday of the month
Hartington Social Dance Club -  sequence dancing each Wednesday evening (mid-September to mid-June) in Hartington Village Hall.



The winning design for Biggin’s space in ‘News & Views’ – well done Daisy Lowndes
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